
New Hartford Historic District Commission 

New Hartford, Connecticut 

 

Commissioners:    Alternates: 

Jerry Ecklund, Chairman    Mary Ann Gunning 

Fran Stoffer, Vice Chairman  Gary Colbert 

Sibyl Pellum, Clerk   open 

Dan Romaniello 

Kay Wall 

 

 

Annual Meeting 

June 20, 2017 @ 7:00 pm @ Town Hall 

 

I. Meeting started at 7:01 pm with Jerry, Fran, Kay and Sibyl in attendance.   Minutes from June 2016 annual 

meeting were accepted at the August 17, 2016 meeting. 

 

II. Election of Officers:  Jerry Ecklund – Chairman, Fran Stoffer  – Vice Chairman, Sibyl Pellum -- Clerk.  Vote 

unanimous. 

 

 

Regular Meeting 

June 20, 2017, 7:05 p.m. @ Town Hall  

 

I. Minutes from May 3 special meeting accepted as distributed (motion by Fran, second by Kay).  The regular 

meeting scheduled for April 18 was cancelled.     

 

II. Old Business 

 

 Budget is unchanged at $359.62. 

 

 Jerry contacted Town Hall about the sand and leaf piles on the green.  They have been cleaned up.  

 

 Fran Stoffer has contacted Jeanine Covelli (384 Main Street) about inclusion in the historic district.  Despite 

initial interest, she has decided not to join the district based on input from her family. 

 

III. New Business 

 

 Donna Berman (adjacent to Mary Ann Gunning) may be interested in having her property added to the 

district.  Sibyl will send contact info to Fran Stoffer for follow up. 

 

 Sibyl stated that the back chimney on her house will need to be rebuilt.  The new one will look the same as 

existing.  Commission decided that no certificate was required for the chimney as the repair is considered to 

be maintenance (same design, same material). 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:32 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 15, 2017.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Sibyl A. Pellum 

Clerk 

 

cc:  Board of Selectmen 

 Town Clerk 

 
 
 

 


